
  

 

Denmark Grants Additional USD 4.4 Million for  

Explosive Hazard Management in Retaken Areas of Iraq 

Baghdad, 15 January 2020 – The United Nations Mine Action Service (UNMAS) in Iraq 

welcomes an additional contribution of DKK 29.5 million (over USD 4.4 million) from the 

Government of Denmark to further enable stabilization and humanitarian efforts through explosive 

hazard management in retaken areas of Iraq.  

With this contribution UNMAS will be able to better support the safe, dignified, and voluntary 

return of displaced communities, as well as permit rehabilitation and reconstruction efforts to 

proceed. 

UNMAS in Iraq is working closely with the United Nations system and the Government of Iraq 

to enable humanitarian and stabilization efforts by providing survey and clearance activities of 

explosive hazards.  

As part of its response to the mine action needs of the country, UNMAS also undertakes risk 

education initiatives targeting vulnerable women, men, and children who live in retaken areas. 

This ensures that local citizens are informed of the dangers posed by explosive hazards, and are 

aware of suspicous items. 

In addition, UNMAS also works with the Government of Iraq to provide technical support to the 

Ministry of Interior and national mine action authorities with trainings  on Explosive Ordnance 

Disposal/Improvised Explosive Device Disposal and Explosive Hazard First Responder. 

In connection with the Danish support, the Danish Foreign Minister, Jeppe Kofod, stated: 

”Denmark has been a long-time supporter for UNMAS and their important work in Iraq. It is my 

hope that the additional Danish support will facilitate the return of IDPs to areas previously taken 

by ISIL and help to stabilise Iraq. Denmark remains committed to the long-term stabilisation 

efforts in Iraq.” 

 “Through its continuous support and close collaboration with UNMAS, the Government of 

Denmark is helping to reduce the threat posed by explosive hazards, including improvised 

explosive devices, to the Iraqi people, thereby enhancing community safety and facilitating the 

return of displaced people to their homes,” said Pehr Lodhammar, UNMAS Iraq Senior 

Programme Manager. 

The Government of Denmark is an essential contributor to UNMAS explosive hazard management 

activities in Iraq. This latest contribution brings to DKK 148 million (more than USD 22 million) 

the total amount of funds donated since 2016. Additional donations are planned for 2020 and 2021.   
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